## **BULLETIN – JULY 2023**



## AUXILIARY OUTREACH CHERYL MILLER, CHAIRMAN

**Greetings Illinois Warriors!** 

Are you sending up smoke signals to the other organizations in your community telling them you are ready to help with their projects?

We need to get out there while wearing some kind of Auxiliary attire and show others that we are willing and able!

I really want to emphasize in this bulletin that if any project you are working on can be reported in any other program, you should not report it under Auxiliary Outreach. So many reports I've received have been something that is done for the benefit of Veterans or the Post. Please remember that you need to report that under Veterans and Family Support. The same goes for Americanism, Youth Activities, and any of the other programs.

Outreach is only for <u>time</u> spent helping other organizations (no donations) like a senior center or nursing home, but please don't only do something for the Veterans who are there, it would have to be for all residents.

Try to think of Auxiliary Outreach as that "EXTRA" program, <u>time</u> you give to your community and other organizations like food banks, the Cancer Society, Red Cross, your First Responders, etc.

Please read the Auxiliary Outreach program for detailed information on what can or cannot be counted for the program.

As always, I am here to help you and answer any questions you may have; please just give me a call or send me a text or email and I will do my best to assist you!

.